
ISA OPERATIONAL WORKGROUP 
April 10, 2008 

 
MHOs Attending: Mary Rumbaugh (Clackamas MHO), Bruce Bailey (GOBHI/EOHSC), Sherri Sims (Family Care), Jill Archer 
(Washington County MHO), Karen Weiner (ABHA), Loree Holmes, (LaneCare), Chris Olwine (GOBHI), Anthony Kahaly (JBH), Sonja Miller 
(Verity), Kathleen Horgan (MVBCN) 
 
AMH Attending: Bill Bouska, Matthew Pearl, Rita McMillan, Janeanne Beatrice 
CAF Attending:   
 

Item Discussion Action Due Date 
 
1. Updates on CPS 
 
 
 
 
 
 
2. Update on Building 

Bridges Summit 
 
 
3. BRS enrollment 

changes discussion/ 
updates 

 
 
 
 
4. Project from MHO 

Contractors re Best 
Practices for children 
with developmental 
challenges, cognitive 
deficits, etc. 

 
  

  
Rita gave an update on the plans for 
statewide implementation.  
 
 
 
 
 
Rita invited a representative from this group 
to attend the initial planning meeting, April 
24.  
 
Discussion to clarify that ICTS services have 
not historically been paid for at BRS 
providers unless child is in the ISA. 
Discussed BRS requirements vs. mental 
health services.  
 
 
Discussed project assigned by contractors. 
Kathleen updated the group on concurrent 
work being led by Rita and the statewide 
Change Team. Need to understand what 
they are doing in order to combine efforts or 
ensure we are duplicating.  
 
 

  
There is currently a statewide 
workgroup with representation from 
MHO’s.  
 
 
 
 
Jill will attend by phone.  
 
 
 
Matthew will invite representation from 
CAF to our June meeting to talk about 
the process and answer questions.  
 
 
 
 
Jill will email Rita and get more 
information, then inform group via email 
and decide how to proceed.  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
.  
 
 
April 24, 2008 
 
 
 
June 12, 2008 
 
 
 
 
 
 
May 1, 2008 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



5. Household of One and 
PRTS, how to ensure 
more consistency 
across the state 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Discussed differences across the state as far 
as requirement for EOB in writing from 
commercial insurance when PRTS is no 
longer authorized, as well as protocols and 
policies for discharge planning and funding 
of services for these youth as they move 
back into the community.  

Based on feedback from the group, 
Mary and Jill will bring to the MHO 
Contractors meeting to see if they are 
interested in pursuing through AOCMHP.  

April 17, 2008 

 
Next meeting: June 12, 2008  


